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Dear :  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

14 April 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

In accordance with NAVADMIN 101/10 published on 19 March 2010, service members who 

have not executed their orders are eligible to remove the household goods (HHG) funding from 

those orders in order to fall under the provisions of a close proximity move and may be eligible 

to receive Basic Allowance for Housing (BAH) based on the previous permanent duty station 

(PDS).  To qualify for BAH based on the previous PDS, funding for a HHG move must not be 

authorized.  The current order writing system automatically assigns HHG funding to a member's 

orders when the previous PDS and new PDS are more than 30 miles apart.  However, these 

members can request through their detailers to remove that funding line to become eligible for 

BAH based on the previous PDS.  This removal must be completed prior to the member 

executing the orders or no authorization/approval for BAH based on the previous duty station 

can be granted.  There is no retroactive approval process or waiver for granting BAH at the 

previous PDS if orders are executed that include HHG funding authorization. 

 

On 8 February 2021, you were issued official change duty orders (BUPERS order: 0391) while 

stationed in ,  with an effective date of departure of August 2021.  Your ultimate 

activity was ,  for duty with an effective date of arrival of August 2021. 

 






